## Office of Chief of Police



Chief of Police Kurt S. Wahlen

June 26, 2007

Mayor Gary Becker and Common Council Racine, Wisconsin

Your Honor and Aldermen:

I respectfully request to appear before the appropriate committee to discuss our request to accept the 2007 Bureau of Justice Assistance (BJA) Edward Byrne Justice Assistance Grant (JAG). The Finance Department has been contacted for coordination, and a grant control number (#2007-001) has been issued.

The grant is for \$73,769.00, to be split equally with Racine County Sheriff's Department. I further request to renew the Memorandum of Understanding with Racine County. Our portion of the award will be \$36,884.50, with no City match required.

Sincerely,

Kurt S. Wahlen Chief of Police

KSW/df

cc: Deputy Chief Howell
Deputy Chief Christensen
Kathy Kasper

